
 

Golf Course Rectification 

 

On behalf of all of us at Harbour Plaza Golf Club, we are proud to announce that our rectification 

works have been completed on all 27 holes and we are back to fully operating our course. 

 

The works completed include u-channels and subsurface drainage surrounding each of our water 

features to collect our golf course surface run-off, collection areas to store that run off and pump 

stations to pump that water back into the city water supply.  This has been a huge job that we 

completed months ahead of schedule in order to get our course back and operating.  These jobs 

however have come with a price to our landscape and it will take an ongoing process to get our 

landscape around the lakes back to its previous quality.  You will see consistent progress on our 

landscaping and eventually will see very little of the completed works. 

  

  

 

You have also seen our extensive tree trimming program with the goal of improving our air circulation 

and reducing the amount of shade to improve the quality of our turf grass in our weakest areas.  This 

is an ongoing improvement to our course. 

  



  

  

 

We are in the midst of completing all of our core aerification and top dressing greens, fairways, tee 

boxes and roughs.  All of these works will be completed in August and our course will be primed for 

a great fall season. 

 

Additionally, our bunker renovations will continue with bunkers on the middle nine and on hole #25 

being rebuilt to improve the drainage, the look and the playability of those bunkers.  

   

   

   



   

 

We will continue to work hard to provide you with a golf course product in which we are all proud and 

among the best in Southern China. 

 

With Best Regards 

Harbour Plaza Golf Course Maintenance Team  


